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January  

Club Shooting Hours 

Are as follows, 8:00 AM until sunset, use you hunting guide to deter-

mine sunset. If there is an organized event under lights, that may go 

to 10 PM. The lights on ranges are for organized events only. 

Guests 

Anyone who is not immediate family is considered a guest and is   

required to pay the $5.00  guest fee. Mail Boxes are located on each 

range. Immediate family is defined as, spouse, and minor children. 

January Dinner Menu  

Lasagna, garlic toast, 

salad, dessert, drink  

 

January Meeting  
 

Normally this time of year, many conservationists are 

out on the ice or getting ready to go on the ice to cure 

their itchy fishing hands. This year perhaps not so much 

as Iõm writing this looking at tomorrowõs forecast of 50-

degrees. That said one thing we all know about Michi-

gan this time of year is that if you donõt like the weather 

wait 10-minutes and eventually we will feel Mother Na-

tureõs wrath. 

  

For that reason, Iõve invited Brian Seiferlein the owner | 

operator of the Walleye King to come and talk about ice 

fishing. He will cover everything from how to ensure the 

ice is safe to beneficial equipment to make your trip 

enjoyable as well as successful to guided trips for peo-

ple that either need or would like help.   

  

I promised a crowd that was not afraid to ask questions, 

so please donõt be shy. Brian understands that the       

audience may consist of every 

part of the ice -fishing spectrum 

from novice to experts so every-

one is welcome and no question 

is a stupid. So please help give 

Brian a proper Saginaw Field and 

Stream welcome and fill the room 

Thursday, January 17th.  

January will be worth 

$280  because         

Theodore Towne                      

wasnõt in attendance 

at the December 

meeting.  

Congratulations to Dennis 

Wellman, he won Ruger   

American 9mm  

Januaryõs gun will be the 

Smith & Wesson M&P .380     

EZ 
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Youth                  
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       Sunday                Monday              Tuesday            Wednesday           Thursday                Friday              Saturday  

Go to www.saginawfieldandstream.com, the website calendar is updated almost 

daily. The website takes precedence over this calendar, please check the           

website for up to date information.

Activities at Saginaw Field and Stream Club January 2019 



 

 

Letter From the President  
 

Happy New Year! It may be hard to believe but another year is in the history books and we are 

already working on a new chapter. Last year we saw numerous changes, several positive ones 

and arguably a few negative ones. This year the boardõs goal is to build on the positive momen-

tum and continue improving òOur Little Piece of Up-North.ó Should you have any recommenda-

tions for improvements, please share your ideas with any board member. We realize that we do 

not have a monopoly on solutions so we value your input / ideas.   

 

A new year also brings new opportunities. I encourage everyone to take advantage of our great 

facility and wonderful options this year. Whether it is learning a new skill or fine -tuning a devel-

oped skill, we have numerous possibilities to enhance your abilities. Additionally, the board is 

willing to expand the clubõs offerings to meet the interests of our members. If you are not famil-

iar with all that the club has to offer please ask so that you can receive the full benefit of your 

membership. While the board is many things, one thing I can assure you we are not is mind 

readers.  

 

Now is also a great time to begin planning 2019 for yourself. Identify what events you would like 

to participate and / or volunteer in. Though our calendar is subject to change, we have the    

major events planned for the year and we can provide the necessary information to you to help 

you plan.  

 

I believe all of our membership meetings are beneficial, however, if you can only make one 

meeting a year you should make it Februaryõs State of the Club / business meeting. During this 

meeting, the board reports on every aspect of club and answers questions, I will recap 2018 

and outline the boardõs priorities for 2019, we will recognize outstanding members / board 

members, and we will elect board members. This is a wonderful opportunity for you to have 

your voice / ideas heard. As always, should you be unable to attend the meeting for any reason 

but you have a topic you would like addressed, please contact me prior to the meeting and I 

will be your proxy for the meeting.  

 

Thanks again to all of the volunteers and donors that made 2018 a wonderful year! Please know 

that your hard work and dedication did not go unnoticed, though it likely was not recognized as 

much as it could / should be. Have a great month!  

 

David Anderson  

_ĆĖÙ ġíÿÙ ĆĥġĚíÓÙˑ ·ÙĚ súÙÀĚÙˍ 

ZĆĆ÷íĀç æĆĖ À ĖÙÀĚĆĀ ġĆ ĚēÙĀÓ ÿĆĖÙ ġíÿÙ ĆĥġÓĆĆĖĚˑ ĖÙÀĚĆĀ ġĆ ĚēÙĀÓ ÿĆĖÙ

ġíÿÙ Àġ ġëÙ ÎúĥÌ ġÀú÷íĀç ġĆ ēÙĆēúÙ Ĳíġë ĴĆĥĖ ĚÀÿÙ íĀġÙĖÙĚġĚˑ Mæ ĚĆˋ ĲÙĖ˫Ù úĆĆ÷ˡ

íĀç æĆĖ À æÙĲ çĆĆÓ ēÙĆēúÙ ĲëĆ ĲĆĥúÓ ÌÙ íĀġÙĖÙĚġÙÓ íĀ ÌÙÎĆÿíĀç vÀĀçÙ zÀæÙġĴ

fææíÎÙĖĚː Mæ ĴĆĥ ġëíĀ÷ ġëíĚ íĚ ĚĆÿÙġëíĀç ĴĆĥ ÿÀĴ ÌÙ íĀġÙĖÙĚġÙÓ íĀˋ ēúÙÀĚÙ

ÎĆĀġÀÎġ-ÀĖú KĥÌíĀçÙĖ Àġʽʼʽ-ʺʸʶ-ʹʸʼĆ̒Ė Àġccarlhubinger@msn.com  



             Trap and Skeet Report  

Happy New Year to everybody.  Well, itõs the beginning of a new year.  I 

hope that everyone had a safe and happy holiday season, and I hope all 

those New Yearõs  resolutions are still intact.  My resolution is to shoot 

more and miss less.  My resolution will probably be history within a 

week or two.  

Our Traveling Winter Trap League will be starting January 6 th at   

Shiawassee.  The remaining schedule is tentatively set as follows:  

January 20 Brant   March 3     Brant 

February 3    Saginaw    March 17   Saginaw 

February10   Shiawassee  March 31   Banquet 

The cost to join the league is $20 and Shoot fees are $10/day.  Call or 

stop out at the Club grounds for more details.  

Here are the shooters that broke 25 straight from November 24 th  thru 

Dec 11th: 

Trap      Skeet     

25 Straight     25 Straight  

None     Tom Cox - 2 

              Mike Meyer                                                                                    

      Joe Hatzke 

By Mike Meyer  

Sight In Days  

Every fall people take the time to come out to help with Sight In Days.  

Your time is greatly appreciated!  

Very special thanks this year to Tom Barr, Doug Breault, Mel Brockett, 

Scott Brumwell, Dim De Clerck, Mark Fanning, Joe Flynn, Andy Graves, 

Ron Greg, Carl Hubinger, Bill LaBrake, Greg Menard, Jack Mosher, Tom 

Tesch, Rick Wendzik and John Whelton.  

Without your help gentleman,  Sight In Days wouldn't be possible!   

Again, thanks for your time and help.  



 
December, 2018  

 

                                                                                                     

 

For legislative issues go to  

òLansing Watchó on our web page: saginawfieldandstream.com 

 

By the time you read this the lame duck legislative sessions will be over and what is passed will remain.  None-
theless, we should take steps to correct those regulations that do not improve or those that actually depress 
our natural resources.  Clean air and water are basic needs for survival and should not be compromised.           
Correcting the line five problem is essential as a break in that line would have a devastating impact on not only 
the lakes but on the economy and the quality of life for everyone on or near the lakes.  The PFAS problem is 
touted to be a local condition.  Yet, we all know these chemicals migrate and will impact other areas.  Clean-up 
efforts must be complete and prompt or the suffering will spread.  Weakening the environmental regulations 
will have a short term favorable impact on the economy but a long-term impact on how we live.  These are just 
a few of the bills being pushed in the lame duck session.  We must be alert to what Lansing (and Washington) 
is doing as many of these bills are expedited in a manner which does not allow sufficient public input, some-
times none at all.  Election time is not the only time your voice should be heard. 

 

Our state parks are something to be very proud of, but like everything else in government there are funding 
shortcomings.  Volunteer efforts can, and do, go a long way in keeping the parks in great shape.  This month 
the NRC reviewed the status of many parks and all had a need for added spending or added assistance.  It 
struck me that many of these little needs could be handled by volunteers, volunteers with the right expertise 
and knowledge.  There are retirees who were electricians, plumbers, masons, project managers, etc. who       
could fill in and relieve the parks employees to do the jobs volunteers canôt.  Volunteers can handle paperwork, 
phone calls, follow-up or recording and photographing.  Nothing strenuous, but it would allow the DNR          
employees to do the work they were hired to do.  Think about doing a little payback. 

 

Deer baiting and feeding is to end in January for the Lower Peninsula except for Beaver Island.  That exception 
is planned because of the off shore distance and special regulation on deer processing on the island.  I know 
stopping baiting and feeding seems like too little too late but it is what we all can do to arrest the spread of 
CWD.  We canôt stop nature from spreading the disease through the activities of wildlife but we shouldnôt        
contribute to it. 

 

The early deer season information was reviewed.  License sales continued to decline a small percent in 2018.  
The number of deer checked in at the check stations was up in the U.P. and Southern Lower and about a push 
in the Northern Lower.  I would have expected an increase across the board pretty much because of the CWD 
situation.  The number of bucks checked in was up considerably in the Southern Lower, again because of the 
CWD situation, but down in the rest of the state.  The number of yearling bucks taken was down the last two 
years primarily related to antler point restrictions.  Yearling beam diameters were also down the last couple of 
years.  This does not seem to be consistent with expectations.  There will be two January anterless hunts in 
Alpena, January 3-6 and 10-13.  Any unused license can be used. 

 

There has been a lot of complaining about the retiring director being named to the Natural Resource Commis-
sion (NRC).  Over the years that I have been involved with the NRC I have seen a steady suppression of the its 
power and responsibilities.  I think this is the wrong way to go.  Some will say the NRC members are not scien-
tists, this is true, but how many scientists do you think are in the legislature ï that is the option.  Keeping       
politics out of the management of the natural resources has been a longstanding goal of the conservation  
community.  We seem to be losing that battle for two reasons.  We have become apathetic and lazy ï let the 
other guy do it.  On the other hand we canôt wait to blame the NRC of some other hunting/fishing style for our 
failures.  We all are hunters and anglers and we need to stand as one because divided we donôt stand a chance.  
We need to set our greed aside, everybody deserves to participate and as long as itôs legal it should be                 
acceptable.  There are ways if changing the regulations and those ways should be utilized rather than public 
griping which shows our divides.  There is room for everybody. 

 

Jim De Clerck       



 The Archery Report  

Leagues are starting up! All of them start the first full week in January. That means 

you have the opportunity to come build your archery family. We have lots of differ-

ent options depending on what you may be interested in as well. Do you like to 

shoot spot targets? Then Wednesday night and Monday morning are the leagues 

you want to join. If animal targets at varying ranges is more of what you want then 

Monday and Tuesday night are the ones for you. We offer leagues for everyone! 

More information on the leagues is available at the SFS Archery Facebook page 

and the Saginaw Field and Stream website.  

We are also going to have indoor 3 -D this year. The third weekend of every month 

we will have a 3 -D shoot. It will be on Saturday from 10 AM - 3 PM and Sunday from 

8 AM -3 PM. We are starting later on Saturday so that youth archery will still be 

able to shoot in the morning. Events will be made on the SFS Archery Facebook 

page to provide you with more details.  

We are having our SVAA shoot this month as well. On January 4 -6 the archery 

building will be reserved for this shoot. This is our biggest money maker during 

the  winter so we appreciate all the help we can get on it. We will need 4 -5 people 

for each line over those 3 days. If you are interested in helping please contact me 

at 989-292-1341. If you want to shoot it you can contact me at the same number as 

well. It is a FITA 600 and the line times are 7 PM on Friday, 10, 2, and 6 on Saturday, 

and 10 and 2 on Sunday. Pretty much the entire weekend so you have no excuse 

not to come out.  

I mentioned about building an archery family at Field and Stream through shoot-

ing the leagues earlier and I kind of want to expound on that. Archery really does 

build a family. The more you shoot with people the more you get to know them. You 

tell them your frustrations at work and the promotions you get. You discuss the       

upcoming hunting season and tell the tall stories of the past. You argue about what 

is the proper setup and what equipment is best. And just like in all families you get          

annoyed with other shooters and there can be drama. However, you are still family, 

forged together by the common desire to perfect a craft that dates back thousands 

of years. So next time someone comes to the range you donõt know strike up a      

conversation and get to know them. Even though you may not know their name, 

you are related through the flight of the arrow.  

Ever forward,  

Andrew Flegler  



 
Cowboyõs Christmas Wish 

What a busy time of the year! With Christmas preparations filling everyoneõs to-do lists, 

the cowboys were not left out of jobs to do, either.  Clean -up day for the lower range kept    

competing with the fickle weather and was on hold all of November.  On December 8 th, a small 

group of our pards took advantage of the weather and finally got to the business of removing 

all the leaves on the cowboy range. About 4 hours of steady leaf blowing and raking left the 

range in much better shape for the coming spring season. Many thanks to the guys who 

worked!!  

As Christmas comes and goes, we hope each of you will receive and share the greatest 

gift of allélove for one another. It is our dreams, hopes, and inspirations that lead us into           

another new year. May each of you find happiness and good health as you follow your lifeõs 

trail.  

From all the Saginaw Cowboys and Cowgirls, we wish you a very Merry Christmas and  

a blessed, happy and healthy new year. God be with each of you!  And remember to live 

lifeé.give it your best shot.  

Happy Trails & Happy New Year from Katie Callahan  

 

  The kitchen crew needs your help!  Do 

you like having fun, meeting people and 

best of all, good food???  The crew for the 

membership meeting dinner could use a 

few volunteers to help before and after the 

dinner.  Come join us once a month if 

youõre into fun!  Thereõs a special perk too, 

but you have to join us to learn the secret!  

Call Carl Hubinger at 989-642-5487 for          

more details.  



 

 
 

SAGINAW FIELD AND STREAM CLUB                         

19
TH
 ANNUAL SPORTS BANQUET                                  

MARCH 23, 2019                                                                           

HORIZONS CONFERENCE CENTER 

This is the premier event for outdoor enthusiasts.  Dick       

Williams Gun Shop will provide 50 or more guns.  Over 

$20,000 in prizes.  Raffle ticket packages available.  The       

dinner ticket includes dinner and an open bar. 

Come enjoy a night out with family and friends, with a chance 

of winning nice prizes: Guns, Cash, Computers, TV, Gun safe, 

Shooting, hunting and fishing equipment.                                           

A special table for the ladies. 

Doors open at 5 - Bar opens at 5:30 - Dinner at 6:30 

For more information call Jim De Clerck 989-781-8871,            

the Club 989-642-8312 or contact any board member 

Dinner tickets are: $60.00 for a single, $110.00 for a couple, $550.00 

for a table of ten. 

_____________________________________________________________ 

Tickets may be picked up at the club or by mailing this attachment with a check 

or credit card information to 1296 N. Gleaner, Saginaw, MI 48609 

Name: _______________________________________________________ 

Address: _____________________________________________________ 

City: _________________________________________________________ 

State: ____ Zip: _______ Phone: __________________ 

Credit card number: _______________________ Expiration date: ______ 

Number of tickets: _________ Amount: $______________  



  

 

 

 

SAGINAW FIELD AND STREAM CLUB EVENTS -2018 

CHECK THE WEB PAGE CALENDAR FOR EXCEPTIONS  

 

EUCHRE: All Year  Thursday - 1 PM, club house.   

          SHOTGUN:  All  Year, Trap, Skeet, Wobble - Tuesday 3 PM, Saturday          

9 AM, club house.  Skeet, Thursday 2:30 PM Skeet range.   

INDOOR ARCHERY: January - April, Indoor range  

                                   Monday:  Spot League 10 AM & Animal League 7 P  

                                         Tuesday:  Animal Leagues 10 AM & 7 PM  

    Wednesday:  Spot League 7 PM  

DEFENSIVE PISTOL: April  - October  Thursday 5 PM pistol range.  

MUZZLELOADER: April ð September, Tuesday 6 PM rifle range.  

COWBOY ACTION: April ð October, Wednesday 5 PM cowboy range.  

BULLS EYE PISTOL: May ð August, Monday 5 PM pistol range.  

WOMENõS SHOOTING ALLIANCE: Third Sunday 2 PM club house. 

JOAD: January - April, Friday 6 PM, Indoor range.  

YOUTH TRAINING: Archery; January ð March, Saturday 8 AM indoor range.  

RIMFIRE  April ð May, Saturday 8:30 AM rifle range.  

SHOTGUN  June ð July, Tuesday 6 PM club house.  

OUTDOOR ARCHERY - June - August, Wednesday 7PM  

CLUB MEETINGS AND DINNER  

Monthly on the third Thursday except June, July and August                                                                  

Dinner 6 PM, meeting 7 PM.  Note: Check November for earlier date.  

                                More information at saginawfieldandstream.com  



 2019  ARCHERY  PROGRAM 
The Saginaw Field and Stream Club Junior Olympic Archery Development (JOAD) program is an  

advanced archery program of USA Archery that teaches archery to young adults and provides 

great opportunities for awarding achievement. It also helps archers to enjoy the sport recrea-

tionally and progress to the excitement of competition!  

JOAD offers both recurve and compound archers the opportunity to learn range safety and  

proper shooting technique in an environment that also fosters focus, increased self -confidence, 

and team building skills. Saginaw Field & Streams JOAD is open to any youth archer ages 11 to 

20 that has  previous archery skills.  

This is NOT a beginning archery program.  

The archer MUST be able to shoot at 18 meters (20 yds.) and consistently group arrows the size 

of a full paper plate.  

The archer must have their own equipment (bow, matching arrows, side quiver, wrist sling etc.); 

that fits properly.  The bow must be tuned and ready to shoot 20yds before the first night of 

class. 

This program will run 12 to 15 weeks long and will be on Friday evenings from 7 pm sharp until 

roughly 10:00 pm starting January 12, 2019.  I only have room for 48 archers so first come first 

serve. You must be preregistered and paid in full by December 15, 2018.  

The cost of the program will be $60.00 that will cover the pins, lanyards and targets. You do not 

have to be a member of Saginaw Field and Stream Club to participate. However, this class does 

participate in the USA Archery pins program so before the archer can receive his or her white 

pin (approx. 3 weeks in)  they must join USA Archery at an extra cost of $40.00 (you may check 

out USArchery.org for more info ).  You will sign up for this on your own.  You will need the All  

Access Youth USA Archery Membership .  If you choose not to join USA Archery you may still 

shoot but will NOT receive any more pins.  

To sign up or for more information call Scott Schrank at (989) 860 -4441 or e-mail me at                          

swsarrow@yahoo.com  I will then e -mail you a sign up packet that must be filled out with a 

check and returned to me by December 15, 2018.  Remember I only have 48 spots so first come 

first serve . 

mailto:swsarrow@yahoo.com


 

DONATIONS 

PLEASE FILL OUT COMPLETELY AND PRINT CLEARLY 

 

The amount of your donation $_________ Payment type: Check_____ Visa_____ MasterCard_____ Discover_____ 

 

Credit Card Number________________________ Expiration Date_________ Signature________________________ 

 

Name to Appear on the Donor Display ________________________________________________________________ 

 

 Name________________________________ Address____________________________________________________ 

 

City______________________ State_________________ Zip_________ Phone Number________________________ 

The club mailing address is: Saginaw Field and Stream Club, 1296 N. Gleaner, Saginaw, Mi. 48609. 

    

      Identification Statement                             
Saginaw Field and Stream Club Newsletter                                            

is published monthly by the                                                                    

Saginaw Field and Stream Club                                                       

1296 N Gleaner Rd. Saginaw MI 48609  

RSOõs STILL NEEDED! 

 If you have the time and are willing to spend some 

time on the range, please volunteer your time to       

being a range safety officer.   We still need you!  

Contact Carl Hubinger at 989 -642-5487 or 

ccarlhubinger@msn.com  


